
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

For Immediate Release – November 19, 2024 
 

 

City of Florence to Hold Ribbon-Cutting 
Ceremony for Newly Converted Pickleball 

Courts at Timrod Park 

 
 

Media Contacts: 

Victoria Nash, Parks, Recreation, and Sports Tourism Director  

vnash@cityofflorence.com or 843-665-3253 

 

FLORENCE, SC – The City of Florence is excited to announce the ribbon-cutting ceremony for 

the addition of eight pickleball courts at Timrod Park. The ceremony will take place on Friday, 

November 22, 2024, at 11:00 AM, and will be held at Timrod Park, located at 400 Timrod Park 

Drive, Florence, SC. This event is open to the public. 

 

This exciting addition to the park is the result of a collaborative effort between the City of 

Florence, the Drs. Bruce & Lee Foundation, and the Florence Pickleball Association, with the 

goal of expanding recreational opportunities for the community as pickleball continues to gain 

popularity nationwide. The Drs. Bruce & Lee Foundation contributed $70,000, while the City of 

Florence provided $69,000, bringing the total project cost to $139,000. This expansion 

highlights our community's ongoing commitment to promoting health, fitness, and outdoor 

activities for residents of all ages. 
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